October 30, 2013
TO:

Hon. Domenic M. Recchia, Jr. 



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Amy Stokes, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of October 30, 2013 - Resolution approving tax exemptions for two Preconsidered Land Use Items (Council Districts 8, 14 and 15)

Renewal HDFC (Block 3174, Lot 24; Block 3276, Lot 36; Block 3283, Lot 37; Block 3293, Lot 135; Block 3300, Lots 27, 23 & 11) in the Bronx consists of seven buildings with 132 residential units and four commercial units. The project will provide rental housing for low income families. Under the proposed project, Renewal Housing Development Fund Company, Inc. (“Owner”), the owner and operator of the Exemption Area, will finance the rehabilitation of the Exemption Area with a loan from the City of New York Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD").  The Owner and HPD will enter into a regulatory agreement establishing certain controls upon the operation of the Exemption Area. 
This project has the approval of Councilmember Cabrera and Councilmember Rivera. 

Tweemill House (Block 1775, Lot 20) in Manhattan consists of one building with 40 units of rental housing for low income seniors. Milltwee Housing Development Fund Company, Inc. (“HDFC”) developed the project under the Section 202 Supportive Housing Program for the Elderly, with financing and operating subsidies from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) and a tax exemption from the City. On April 3, 1986 (Cal. No. 6), the Board of Estimate approved a tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Tax Law for the Exemption Area for a forty year period (“Prior Exemption”). 

Due to an increase in operating expenses, the HDFC was unable to pay real property taxes starting in 1997. In order to facilitate the project, the HDFC has requested that the Prior Exemption be terminated and a retroactive exemption be granted for the period commencing January 1, 1997 through June 30, 2013. Thereafter, the HDFC has requested a prospective exemption from real property taxation pursuant to Private Housing Finance Law Section 577 for a total real property tax exemption period of thirty (30) years from January 1, 1997. The HDFC will enter into a regulatory agreement establishing certain controls upon the Operation of the Exemption Area. Eligible tenants will continue to receive Section 8 rental assistance. 

This project has the approval of Councilmember Mark-Viverito. 
